MINUTES OF THE BMBS ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON 7th MARCH 2012

APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Steve Preston, Bob Bryant, Tom Wilgoss, Tony Ingle, Mike and Denise Sheard, and Edwin Craggs.

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS AGM

The minutes of the 2011 AGM were read and agreed as a true record of proceedings.

SCALE CAPTAIN’S REPORT

First, thanks to all who helped through the season and I hope you all enjoyed the scale and Springer competitions, also congratulations to the winners and runners up. We all must improve in 2012 to see if the excellent Mr. Markham can be beaten.  The scale was so close this year it was down to seconds separating first and second places. We could do with more of you entering the competitions, because if it drops below 5 boats and skippers, well gentlemen use it or lose it. The summer open day went well and all who were there had an enjoyable time, the winner of the best boat comp was well deserved. This year to avoid me running round like a demented fly when registering your boat, I will ask to see your membership card that is if I can do it without having to change any rules, if so there will be no exceptions what go’s for one go’s for all. Good luck to all and let’s have a good and harmonious 2012. I would also like to thank all the members that went out to show their models at Swanland, Beeford, Driffield and Kirklees, we had a good time at all of them, great days out and a few pounds raised for charity. Well, that is it if you have anything to suggest or any ideas, let me know and I will do my best to get it done  

POWER CAPTAIN’S REPORT

The power section of the society is quite healthy at the moment, there is a good mix of competitive and just for fun members. The multi regatta for 2011 was held last May and went very well, the event is well established on the multi-racing calendar, and we are getting good turnouts with a regular set of competitors willing to travel up from the Midlands.

The lake is quite small for our type of racing, but competitors from away always enjoy a well run regatta and appreciate our overall facilities and are happy to return each year to enjoy a good day out. I’d like to say thank you to everyone who helped out. 

For 2012 I have scheduled a regatta for 23rd September, we normally have one in May but an additional International regatta has been schedules for mid-May and I know a lot of people who would be Bridlington competitors and myself will want to go to that.

2012 is a World Championship year, the event will be held in Dessau, Germany in August and I have qualified for the British Team with 3 boats so fingers crossed the event goes well.

FAST ELECTRIC CAPTAIN’S REPORT

Another good year for fast electrics in Bridlington once again hosting the National Championships which was the biggest and best event to date. The organisation has received many accolades, which worked like clockwork and ended just 5 minutes early on the second day.

Honours this year were taken by Ian Phillips who retained his position as Northern and National Mini-Hydro Champion and took 3rd place in Mini-Mono with Chris Ransome making 3rd place in Hydro 1 in the Northern Series. (NADS)

The Club 500 championship was hotly contested and enjoyed by everyone with John Gilson taking the Senior crown and Robyn Jenkinson the Junior title.

I hope that 2012 will continue to be successful for fast electrics in the club and look forward to many close and exciting races.

YACHT CAPTAIN’S REPORT

Each year four series of International One Metre Yacht Racing events are held:

Frostbite Series, Spring Splash, Summer Series and The Trafalgar Trophy.

Each series consists of six rounds of six races, each round being held on a Tuesday with the first of the six races starting at 11:00 am. This year up to nine or ten skippers have competed in each of these races.

The Club has also hosted the Thornwick Bay yacht racing event, well attended by 18 competitors, and also hosted one round of the MYA Northern District Winter Series, which also had 18 skippers taking part. Together with last year’s Yacht captain Steve Booth, I warmly thank Ian Yates and Sue for the Pie and Peas, tea and coffee catering for these hosting events, in succession to Denise Sheard.

A team of BMBS yachters represented the club in Inter-Club Team Racing, against teams from Leeds & Bradford, Rawdon, Rotherham and Keighley, gaining third place. It is intended to host teams from these clubs for one of the 2012 Series at Carnaby late in the year. 

The yacht racing scene continues to flourish, with increased numbers of competitors and an improving standard of racing skills
SUBSCRIPTION RATES FOR 2012/13

The committee, having discussed this matter recommend that no increase be made this year. Subscriptions will remain at £45 plus a once only joining fee for new members of £5.

REPORTS ON ALL INCIDENTS

Nothing to report

PROPOSALS FOR CONSTITUTIONAL CHANGES

Geoff Figgett submitted the following proposal:

I would like to see the committee meeting and the members Wednesday meeting be combined into ONE meeting.
 

The advantages being:

1. Hopefully it would increase member participation in the running of the club generally, and gain greater attendance at the Wednesday meeting.

2.  It would decrease the workload of the secretary and the treasurer. (Only one set of minutes)

3.  It would also reduce the possibility of the members rejecting decisions already made by the committee.

4.  It would reduce the time and costs of the committee members attending two meetings.

5. It would give members the chance to have their say at all levels of club business.

John Foster read out a statement on behalf of Paddy Ramsey, which stated:

On a personal note, having been a member of this society off and on for some time and a committee member of other associations I would like to say that organisations such as these and many others all have a committee to run the day to day business of the said clubs. Then where necessary put all things to the members for their decision.

The answer regarding increased membership participation in running of the society is, as I see it, most members who sail boats and join in other things as and when they feel happy doing so.

I personally have not heard of any committee member saying that he would not wish to be in his job, but if this were the case any committee member could resign at any time.

All decisions made by the committee can, as I see it be overturned by the membership at a meeting and I do think that all members have the right to their say at all levels of club business, as we in this country still live in a democracy.

The Secretary said that he had received 3 e-mails from other members in a similar vein, each one not wishing for any change from the current arrangements.

John Jenkinson said that disciplinary matters must be dealt with in private and not at an open meeting.

Dave Markham said that not all decisions made by the committee are passed on to the members and instanced the decision to erect a small fence and cover it with Ivy to hide the tree stumps and recently these tree stumps have been removed.

John Foster said that the Ivy had just died off after planting and therefore the committee took the decision to remove the unsightly stumps as the contractor was available and in the area.

John Jenkinson felt that the issue of the tree stumps was pathetic and many decisions, which have to be made quickly were done by way of a committee e-mail or telephone conversations as long as a quorum decision was reached.

Dave Markham said that this was simply an example of how things could be done without the members being told and John Foster said that this matter had been discussed in committee and the minutes of that meeting are open to any member’s inspection.

There was a comment about the proposal that was in effect a vote of no confidence in the committee but Geoff Figgett said that this was never the intention and also that any disciplinary matters could always be dealt with in private. He also said that when the older members leave there are no new members to take their place and the club could fail.  

Rob Daniel said that the very nature of the club was that many people enter into boating when they have the time, usually when they retire and there will always be fresh blood joining the club. Naturally as members die they will be replaced as has always happened.

Dave Harkins said that the younger club members simply don’t have the time to help run the club and are more than happy to leave it to a duly deputed committee.

At this point the Chairman asked members to vote on the proposal and the result was:

In Favour – 6

Against – 25

Abstentions – 1

The proposal was therefore defeated.

TO CONSIDER MEMBERSHIP FOR THE ENSUING YEAR

Nothing to report.

TO CONSIDER HONORARY MEMBERSHIPS FOR 2012/13

The committee proposed that the following members, having worked and saved the club much money during the year should be awarded a 100% discounted membership for 2012/13.

Geoff Figgett

Alan Wood

Joyce Wood

David Shimmin 

The members present passed this unanimously.

2 further honorary memberships had been offered but had been declined. 

ELECTION OF OFFICERS FOR 2012/13

The following officers were elected to hold office for 2012/13.

Chairman Alf Lee – proposed by Arthur Pickering and seconded by David Harkins.

Secretary Ian Phillips – proposed by Brian Hartley and seconded by George Roberts.

Treasurer Ian Yates – proposed by John Jenkinson and seconded by Steve Booth.

Committee Member Arthur Pickering – proposed by Brian Bennett and seconded by Rob Daniel.

Accounts Overseer David Shimmin – proposed by John Foster and seconded by Brian Bennett.

PRESIDENT’S CLOSING REMARKS

I am very sorry that due to a fall I am unable to drive and therefore cannot be with you this evening. This is my last duty as your President and I would like to thank everyone for their support. This has been another busy year and has seen the club move from strength to strength and I hope is will continue next year. I would particularly like to thank the committee for their hard work during the year and also those unseen and unnoticed members who have contributed to the successful running of the club doing jobs around the lake etc.

It is a very large club with its own lake and grounds, something we can all be proud of and of which many people are envious. However, it is only like this because members have been willing to give up their own time to improve it over the years and I hope this will continue.

Once again, thank you for the last 5 years of your support and I wish my successor John Foster, who has served as Vice President for 5 years every success.

Chairman                                                                      Secretary

  Alf Lee                                                                       Ian Phillips

